
i6

State makes an annual allowance of $600 for each sight-saving 
class in the entire state. If a new class is opened an additional 
allowance of $260 is made.

Several of these classes in Boston were visited and the 
equipment was found to be particularly good. In regard to 
excellence of work done, equipment and general management of 
sight-saving classes, Boston would rank next to Cleveland. The 
classes are conducted along very similar lines to those in Cleve­
land, so that it will not be necessary to describe them at any 
further length.

I feel that this report has been more or less of a rambling 
nature, but it is very difficult to give in a limited space a very 
adequate idea of a trip such as the one you gave me the great 
privilege of enjoying.

I trust that it may be possible to have one or two of these 
sight-saving classes opened In Toronto at an early date, as there 
is doubtless a great need for them.


